
 

 

Flotsam and Jetsam 
Welcome to the Argyll and Bute Beach Forum quarterly e-bulletin.  The Argyll and Bute Beach 
Forum is a project run by The GRAB Trust (as part of our Beaches and Marine Litter Project).  
Our main aim is to raise awareness of the impacts of and reduce beach and marine litter and to 
support communities to take action by cleaning beaches. We hope you will find our e-bulletin 
interesting.  The bulletin is also available by post and on our website.    

September 2019 

Kerry MacKay 

Beaches & Marine Litter Project Education Officer for Mid-

Argyll and Kintyre 

Donôt you just love a day at the beach? I certainly do and we 

are so lucky here in Argyll to have lots of beautiful coastline to 

enjoy and explore. I have a deep interest in looking after our 

planet and Iôve seen the impacts of our litter both above and 

below the waves. I trained as an Ecologist and I am a keen 

SCUBA diver. That is why I am so excited to be working with 

the GRAB Trust as a Beaches and Marine Litter Project Educa-

tion Officer. These are exciting times and making changes to reduce your litter footprint is re-

ally not as hard as it seems. Simple swaps and waste-free alternatives are getting easier to 

find all the time and are often better for your health and saving money. I canôt wait to take you 

all out to the beach and talk about how lucky we are while making our beaches cleaner and 

safer places for all to enjoy. 

New Staff who have joined The GRAB Trust this term 

I am Shannon Lafferty and I would like to introduce 
myself as the newest member of the Beaches and 
Marine Litter Project team, run by the GRAB Trust. I 
have recently graduated with a Marine Science 
Batchelor of Science with Honours degree from 
SAMS-UHI. I am passionate about the marine envi-
ronment, and when this post became available it defi-
nitely called my name. Marine litter and plastic pollu-
tion is a hot topic at the moment and I am keen to 
drive and encourage members of the public of all ag-
es to face the problem and tackle it collectively.  I per-
sonally try my best to reduce my plastic waste, and 

love encouraging others to do so too. I hope to educate communities about the lasting effects 
of plastic pollution and how it affects our health, the environment and the life that we live. I 
am aiming to run several workshops and beach cleans with schools and community groups 
over the coming months. If you have any enquiries or would like to set up a workshop or a 
beach clean then please contact me via email: shannon.lafferty@argyll-bute.gov.uk.  
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Beachwatch Bute continue to be busy removing marine 

litter from the shores of the Island of Bute, most of which 

comes in on the tides.  Last week saw another 1,400kgs 

of detritus delivered to landfill.    A lot has been happen-

ing since our last update in Flotsam & Jetsam and weôve 

lots of good news to share! 

As of 30th September ó19, we became a Scottish Charita-

ble Incorporated Organisation (SCIO) which will make things so much easier for the running of the 

Charity.  This seems to be the way that many smaller groups and organisations are heading.  The 

process was fairly straight-forward thanks to the application being 

done by our Chairman and Secretary.  

On our Board of Trustees, we are very lucky to have welcomed new 

members who are really passionate about continuing the vital work 

done by Beachwatch Bute.   

Our last AGM saw David Herriot take over as Chairman.  David was 

brilliant last year when Sandra broke her ankle and couldnôt work for 

many months.  He stepped in to take on the role of Beachranger and 

continued to do the sterling work that has come to be expected by 

the Charity.  He has many useful contacts through the various organ-

isations he is involved with and we are fortunate to have him as part 

of the Beachwatch Bute team! 

Our new Secretary is 

local girl Nicola Speirs.  She returned home to the is-

land and (after asking Sandra for a loan of some litter 

pickers that she needed for a community beach clean 

she was organising), found herself in the role of Secre-

tary!  She is totally committed to Beachwatch Bute and 

is creative, dedicated and hard-working.  She is also a 

regular beach cleaner on her nearby shore at Straad! 

Our new Treasurer (in waiting!) is Trudy Connor.  She 

will become a Trustee as soon as we have our SCIO 

status.   Trudy works for Ardmaleish Boatyard who are 

great supporters of the Charity.  We are really delight-

ed to have her on board and she will be a great asset to the committee.   

These days it is sometimes difficult to get folk to volunteer to come onto committees, so we are very 

grateful to have such a full and diverse group of Trustees who work well together and come up with 

innovative ideas and plans for the future.  Exciting times ahead! 

Sadly, our trailer, bought when the Charity started in 1998, has now reached the end of its working 

life and is no longer road-worthy due to excessive corrosion.  Beachwatch Bute recently received 

funding of Ã2,000 from Bute Charitable Trust which will go towards purchasing a replacement.  We 

will also use some of our core funding from EB Scotland as well as starting up a Crowdfunding page 

(link on our Facebook page).  This time we will source a galvanised trailer to avoid this issue in the 

future. 

Please visit our Facebook page to see more about what weôve been doing.   

Sandra MacMillan, Beachranger, Beachwatch Bute. 



Dunoon and Helensburgh 
 
What a busy start to the year we have had in Dunoon and Helensburgh! There have been 
loads of great workshops and beach cleans and it has been really exciting to visit so many 
wonderful schools and community groups. 
 
 
John Logie Baird, Rhu Primary and Gareloch-
head Primary all took part in our story-telling 
workshop. Learning about the wildlife of Argyll and 
how marine litter affects them. They drew pictures 
from the story to be included in their own copy. 
Garelochhead Primary were even inspired to try 
and produce their own anti-litter stories. We canôt 
wait to read them!  

 
It has been great to see local schools and communities braving the elements to take part in 
their own beach cleans this spring.  
 
Hermitage Academy borrowed litter pickers to help clean the woods around their 
school grounds and Helensburgh Enable cleaned at Helensburgh pier in

 
May, collecting 4 

bags of rubbish weighing a total of 20Kg.  
 
Sandbank Beavers cleaned Kirn beach with help from The GRAB Trust as part of their 
Eco badges. The 12 budding Beavers found lots of cotton buds and nurdles.  
 
 
 

Great British Beach Clean 
 
This yearôs Great British Spring Clean has been a fantastic success.  Rosneath Primary asked 
the GRAB Trust to help them clean their local beach. They did brilliantly with 12 bags of rub-
bish found and a large amount of broken glass. The local Arrochar community also got togeth-
er for the Great British Spring Clean with help from Marine Scotland who did a mechanical 
clean of the area a week beforehand to allow volunteers to get to the plastic entangled in the 
seaweed. This is part of Marine Scotlandôs ongoing Ã1m work in Arrochar, which they are 
using as a case study to try and figure out solutions which they can use across the country. 
 
 
 
Innellan Primary invited parents and 
the wider community to join them on one 
of their regular beach cleans. To adver-
tise the clean, the children created their 
own brilliant posters that were put up 
around the village. The whole school 
took to the shore and it was fantastic to 
see a great turnout from locals as well. 
Despite a rainy forecast the weather held 
out for us. 

 



Although the beach initially looked clean as a whistle, the 
total rubbish collected came to 8Kg. The kids were excited 
to do a spot of rock pooling, finding Shrimp, Starfish and 
Crabs. 
 
They followed up their beach clean by creating their own 
anti-litter bags to spread awareness of the issue.  

Dunoon Primary invited the GRAB Trust to join in with 
this yearôs Health week. We looked at the extent to which 
marine litter has spread and what people are doing about the 
problem around the world. We talked about Afroz Shahôs 
work in Mumbai, Mr Trashwheel in Baltimore and Boyan 
Slatôs incredible Ocean Clean-up project.  
 
We split the children into two groups and asked them to 
ñfishò litter from our mock river, highlighting the way fisher-
men on the Citarum River in Indonesia have been forced to 
abandon their traditional livelihood in favour of collecting ma-
rine litter to earn a living.   

After some lively workshops, the children headed to West Bay to do some cleaning of their 
own. It was great to see how relatively litter free the beach was but frustrating to continue 
to find cotton buds and dog poo turning up more than any other type of rubbish. 
 
Strachur Primaryôs P4/6 class decided to clean the shores of Loch Fyne with The 
GRAB Trust. We braved the rain and midges to visit a beach which initially looked free of 
litter. We ended up finding a large bag full of all sorts of rubbish. The find of the day for the 
children though was an Oyster Catcher Egg nestled amongst the sand.  


